CPSBB #112:

Say, how about that "Concert on Court House SquareVII"? The weather was perfect, We had a goodly number of band members participating...not everyone, but fairly close, and the audiance..what an audiance, about the best we have ever had, and they certainly did seem to appreciate our efforts.

After our fall concert, we thought Pumpkin Show was next, but it is'nt...we have a new engagement on Saturday, September 28th, in the parking lot infront of the old Ames Building. (Where they are going to have the new library) Time element for concert is 3:00, which means you should be there by 2:30.

Other new developments are: Ruth Holt and Shirly Rihl have been named a committee of two to create a constituion for the band. And, on the First Tuesday after Pumpkin Show, we will do two very important things. 1: We will turn in all music and then sort it out. 2: We will hold an election for new officers for the band.

Then for Pumpkin Show, we play concerts on the West Main Street Platform on Wednesday and Friday nights, and take part in the Thursday night parade. Don't know if we will also take part in the Wednesday night parade as we did last year or not.

Dieann Eaton (Baritone) has asked that the following information be given, in case any one in the band may be interested. On Wednesday, October 2nd, a 3 mile walk/kids fun walk will start at the Pickaway County YNCA, to raise money to fight Cardiovascular Disease. The walk will start at 6:00PM with registration to start at 5:30PM. And, all registered walkers can receive Free Cholestrol, Body Fat Analysis, Blood Pressure Screens.

Anyone know where we can find some new band members? We can always use more....and it has been noticed recently, that several sections seem rather weakish. It's not that we don't have a good number of people on the roster for all sections, it is just that for some reason or another, they don't seem to be making rehearsals, etc. A big concern is the school members. We know they have a lot of time to devote and that must be put into their school bands, but it would be nice if they could try to be more attentive to the Pumpkin Show Band.

Did I hear it mentioned that someone was video-tapeing the Concert on Court House Square VII? I would guess that a number of members would like copies of that tape.

Coming up: Concert on the old Ames Parking Lot on North Court St on Sept 28th..Pumpkin Show the 3rd Wednesday of October..and our Christmas Concert on December 22nd.

See ya

jps

P.S. Since typing this bulletin, a goodly number of band members showed up to honor our director and his wife on their 50th wedding anniversary. The event was held at the Church where we hold our Christmas and Spring concerts. I am sure Cliff appreciated, as Hid Marjorie, the fact that we went to help them honor their anniversary.